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Dear Friends





                                                October 2009
Well, I had promised a few people that I would get a prayer letter out by the end of the month – so I have failed … but hopefully this is the next best thing – 1st October! I have been back two months now and in some respects it feels like I never was away.  One gets back into life here and the weeks fill with many different activities and the months begin to fly by. October proves to be a busy month with Jesus El Nazareno Church anniversary service on Sunday 4th and then other activities through the month to continue celebrating God’s goodness and blessings in our lives and in the church. Also 16th October is the Day of those living with Disabilities so we have several activities planned for the children and families in Shalom.
Thank you to all those who welcomed me and looked after me during my busy schedule of church visits May through August in the UK. It was great to catch up and share with you all that God is doing in Lima, Peru. Thanks so much for all your support and I pray that you will be especially in prayer for the SAMS-CMS merger and its implications for staff at home and us Mission Partners overseas.  I thank God for the opportunity to be at New Wine where I was able to catch up again with many of you and feel equipped for my return to Peru. I was also able to spend a good amount of time with my mother and sisters and it was good to see mum so much improved from when I left her in January. She is walking better, although using a wheelchair for long or difficult outings, and I was thankful to be able to take her out and about whilst at home. She is still in a care home and we are trying to sell the family house in order to buy her a flat in a warden-controlled block where she can still have some independence. With the property market on the downside there has been some interest but nothing concrete in terms of offers. Please pray. So part of my time was sorting our all my belongings which were still in the house. My life has been packed into about 30 boxes and is now occupying space in my sister Christine’s house – thank you!!!   

On my return to Peru I met with the sad news that Margarita, the lady who I spoke about in my sermons with pulmonary fibrosis, had died only 5 days previously; but as things happen so quickly here she had been buried a couple of days prior to my arrival.  The oldest daughter, Carol, is still living in the house but the three younger children have gone to live with other family members. I have seen them a couple of times but they have not been to visit for over a month. On the month’s anniversary of Margarita’s death we held a special service in the community of Señor de Los Milagros which was attended by many of the community and Carol. Pray for the family, the community and also this weekend is the year’s anniversary of the death of their father David. I have offered to go and take a service in the community so please pray that we can be a support to the community and family in this way. This month is also the anniversary of the community so I will go sometime to take a service of commemoration of the time when these 40 families invaded the land some 10 years ago.  

On Saturday 12th September almost 100 of us from Shalom, children, mums, brothers, sisters, aunts!! etc. filled two rather large buses and headed out of the damp Lima climate into the sunshine of Chosica, 1½ hours away. We had a great time relaxing and playing various games - tennis, parachute and of course in the swimming pool. We had a couple of almost sinkings but thankfully dedicated mums and sisters went in fully clothed to rescue the children who were really quite oblivious of the problem - they were just happy to be getting into the water!!! Sorry no pictures of those events as it all happened very quickly!

As mentioned the 16th is an important date for Shalom and we plan to have a street parade round the area and a party back in the therapy centre. On the 30th the local group is organising a dance festival and although we are not entering anyone in the competition we hope to go and watch the dances and special presentations with many of the children and their families. 
Activities in Nazareno continue with the Sunday school now having three groups due to the older children, 11-13 years, wanting to stay on. Pray for Diana who leads the young ones, Lizzet who has started the older group and I am back with the 8-10 year olds. Pray for the ‘Light Party’ on 31st October which we offer as an alternative to the Halloween activities which have grown in the last years with children going off into the streets to collect sweets. The party has been a great success the last few years that we have been organising it, so pray that this year also we will deter the children in the neighbour from going off into the streets and that they will rather be encouraged in their faith through the activities and teaching we present to them.  The young people continue to meet on Saturday evenings and in my absence had a very successful Alpha course complete with retreat together with another Anglican church. Pray for the young people who participated in Alpha that they would continue to grow in faith. Pray for the leaders, that they work together to plan the sessions and activities to attract more young people to the group. They are busy preparing a choreography to present at a youth event to be held on 30th October in the Good Shepherd Church. The other Saturday we had the youth festival with games, foods and sports and we had a fun day together with the other Anglican churches in the area.  There is also a confirmation service planned for a date in November and I am busy preparing and meeting with people who will be confirmed. There are about 15 people in Shalom and Nazareno who will be confirmed, which is great. Pray for all of them to be filled with the Spirit and encouraged in their faith through this sacrament. 
Running out of space and not even had chance to put a photo in!! Do check the blogspot (details below) as I have updated it with some photos of the outing, youth festival and my time in the UK.

Prayer requests:
· Those in both Shalom and Jesus El Nazareno preparing for confirmation

· The anniversary activities during October

· Celebration of the Day of those with Disabilities, 16th October

· The community in Señor de Los Milagros, especially the children Joel, Raul and Kevin and their elder sister Carol. 
· Youth ministry and leaders, Jhonny, Pilar, Frania, Diana, Rudy; for those who participated in Youth Alpha; the concert and event on 30th October
· Sunday school teachers, Diana, Lizzet and myself and the activity on 31st October

· My mother’s health and the sale of the house

· SAMS-CMS merger 
 With much love and many blessings,      Pat   
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